
Mr. Edward Der Bogosian 
325 Concord Stre t 
Haverhill, Mass. 01830 

Dear Mr. Der Bogosian: 

February 6, 1974 

A letter of acknowledgement was sent to Mr. James Derderian, 
11 Chalet Drive, F:.averhill, Massachusetts, in reference to is 
St. Vartan Stewardship enrollment. The letter was returne by 
the post office stating that there is no such street. Will you please 
send us Mr. Derderian's correct address so that we may send 
the letter out to him. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Veronica Boursalian 


